
  
   

 

Reames Road Townhome 

Community Meeting Report 

Petitioner: D.R. Horton 

Rezoning Petition No. 2020-084 

 

This community meeting report is being filed with the City Clerk and the City of Charlotte-

Mecklenburg Planning, Design and Development Staff pursuant to the provisions of the City of 

Charlotte Zoning Ordinance. 

 

Written Notice of Meeting & Persons and Organizations Contacted: 

A representative of the Petitioner mailed a written notice of the date, time and location of the 

Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out in Exhibit A attached. The 

notice was delivered to the recipients by U.S. mail on July 20, 2020. A copy of the written notice 

has been attached in Exhibit B. 

 

Date, Time and Setting of Meeting: 

The Virtual Community Meeting was held on Tuesday, August 4th, 2020 at 6:00 pm via the 

Microsoft Teams platform.  

Recipients of the written notice were directed to RSVP for the meeting.  Community members 

who RSVP’d received an email containing a link to access the virtual meeting via the Microsoft 

Teams program and a phone number to access the meeting via audio only.  Members of the 

community who were unable to attend the virtual meeting were directed to email or call a 

member of the Petitioner’s team and the community member could be provided with a copy 

(including a mailed paper copy, if necessary) of the meeting presentation.  The Petitioner’s team 

emailed 7 digital copies of the presentation in response to community member requests.  

Community members were also invited to submit questions about the rezoning via email to the 

Petitioner’s team preceding the meeting. The Petitioner’s team received 6 questions via email in 

order to include the responses to these questions within the presentation/meeting as applicable. 

The list of community member questions and the Petitioner’s responses is included in Exhibit D. 

Meeting Participation 

The Virtual Community Meeting had ten (10) RSVPs from the community and seven (7) 

attendees from the community, as listed in Exhibit C.  The Petitioner was represented at the 



  
   

 

Community Meeting by Chris Micci and Marty Davis, as well as by Petitioner’s agents, Andrew 

Grant, PE and Eric Hampton, PE with BGE, Inc.  

Summary of Presentation  

Mr. Andrew P. Grant, PE welcomed the attendees and introduced the Petitioner’s team. Mr. 

Grant used a PowerPoint presentation, attached as Exhibit E, to show the community members 

aerial and street view images of the approximately 9.09 acre-property located along the West 

side of Reames Road between Northpark Boulevard and Lawn Meadow Drive and to explain the 

details of the rezoning. 

Mr. Grant gave a general overview of the development considerations that a developer must take 

into account during a rezoning and why a conditional rezoning is beneficial to the community. A 

conditional rezoning gives the opportunity for the community to provide input into the 

development plan and ties the development and rezoning to the specific rezoning plan approved 

under the conditional rezoning. Mr. Grant explained that parcel is currently zoned R-3 and the 

proposed rezoning is a conditional zoning to an R-8 zoning. Mr. Grant explained that the 

multifamily use and density proposed create a smooth and logical transition from the adjacent 

industrial zoning to the south and east to the single-family zoning to the north and west. 

Mr. Grant explained the Petitioner is proposing a for-sale townhome development on the 

property. He showed the proposed conditional rezoning plan where the Petitioner is requesting a 

conditional rezoning to the R-8 district in order to accommodate a development with up to 72 

townhome units for a total maximum density of approximately 7.92 DUA.  

Mr. Grant pointed out the proposed street connections through the site are required by the 

Subdivision Ordinance. The petitioner is also required to provide a stub to the adjacent parcel to 

the north to create availability for a future connection when the northern parcel is developed. Mr. 

Grant explained that the Petitioner has proposed 36’ buffers along the north and west boundaries 

of the site in order to create an opaque buffer along the single-family adjacent parcels. He 

explained that the stormwater BMP was placed near the west boundary of the site in order to 

shift the density of the site more toward Reames Road and further away from the single-family 

development to the west. He also pointed out that the Petitioner is proposing a pocket park near 

the center of the townhome development in order to provide a community amenity for the 

development. Mr. Grant also provided a general overview of the proposed offsite improvements 

along Reames Road to serve the development. The offsite improvements include CDOT required 

thoroughfare improvements adjacent to the development and bike lanes along the site’s frontage. 

Mr. Chris Micci gave an overview of D.R. Horton. He showed a representative product elevation 

for the site. He explained that the Petitioner predicted that the townhomes would be 

approximately 1,500 square feet and predicted that the townhomes would sell in a range of the 

low $200,000’s. He also explained that the pocket park could range in uses from a playground, 

dog park or benches, etc. 



  
   

 

Mr. Grant explained the rezoning process and earliest timeline including the projected dates as 

follows: Rezoning Public Hearing September 21, 2020, Zoning Committee Meeting October 2, 

2020 and City Council Decision October 19, 2020. He explained to the community members 

what their possible role can be throughout this process. Lastly, he opened the meeting to 

community members for questions and discussion. 

Summary of Discussion 

The virtual meeting was opened for discussion via either the chat or the “raise hand” function 

within the Microsoft Teams meeting to ask individual questions or provide comments.  No 

participants utilized the chat function, but multiple community members chose the “raise hand” 

function to verbally ask their questions to the Petitioner.  

The list of participants in attendance is attached in Exhibit C and the list of community member 

questions and the Petitioner’s responses is included in Exhibit D. 

The formal meeting concluded at approximately 6:38 p.m. with no additional questions or 

discussion topics for community members.  

 

Respectfully Submitted August 17, 2020. 

cc: Michael Russell, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department. 

 

Attached Exhibits  

Exhibit A Persons & Organizations Contacted with the Written Meeting Notice 

Exhibit B Written Meeting Notice 

Exhibit C Community Meeting Attendees 

Exhibit D Community Member Questions & Petitioner Answers 

Exhibit E Community Meeting Presentation 

 

 

  



  
   

 

Exhibit A 

  



  
   

 

Exhibit B 

 

  



 

 

July 17, 2020 

 

RE:  Reames Road Townhomes Rezoning (Petition # 2020-084) – Official Community 

Meeting 

Dear Charlotte Neighbor, 

On behalf of D.R. Horton, Inc., (the “Petitioner”) we would like to invite you to a virtual meeting 

to discuss the proposed rezoning of approximately 9 acres along Reames Road (City of Charlotte 

Rezoning case # 2020-084).  The project includes Tax Parcels #03737215, 03737316, and 

03737317.  A map of the proposed Project boundary is attached. 

In accordance with the requirements of the City of Charlotte Zoning Ordinance, the Petitioner 

will hold a Community Meeting prior to the Public Hearing of this Rezoning Petition for the 

purpose of discussing this rezoning proposal with nearby property owners and organizations. The 

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Commission’s records indicate that you are either a 

representative of a registered neighborhood organization or an owner of property that adjoin, is 

located across the street from, or is near the Property. 

Due to the unprecedented circumstances and federal and state executive orders directed at 

preventing the spread of COVID-19, the Official Community Meeting will be held virtually in 

accordance with guidance provided by the Charlotte Planning Design & Development 

Department. We invite you to attend the virtual Official Community Meeting on Tuesday, 

August 4th at 6:00 pm.  If you are interested in attending the live virtual presentation and 

discussion session at the scheduled time, please RSVP by sending an email to 

AGrant@BGEinc.com and you will be provided with a link to access the virtual meeting. 

Please reference the petition number, petitioner, or site location and include your name, address, 

and telephone number in your RSVP so we can send you the proper link.  If you expect you will 

be unable to attend the virtual meeting, a call-in phone number will also be provided for audio 

only.  We can also e-mail or provide physical copies of the presentation to neighbors that are 

unable to attend at the scheduled time. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Andrew P. Grant, PE 

Manager, Land/Site 

 
 



  
   

 

Exhibit C 

  



  
   

 

Community Meeting Attendees 
Name Email Phone Address 

Ray Cantley Ray4374@att.net   

Linda Cooper Lrcooper528@yahoo.com 704-498-5737 4523 Parliament Ct 

Charlotte, NC 28216 

Lynn Givens Lynngivens@bellsouth.net 980-229-3333 4515 Parliament Court 

Charlotte, NC 28216 

Leland McLaughlin 

& Victoria Leavy 

vllevy369@gmail.com 

 

704-572-4197 

678-595-0069 

4528 Parliament Ct 

Charlotte, NC 28216 

Calvin McDougal cwmcdougal@att.net 

 

980-328-8719 

 

5121 Hawaii Drive 

Charotte, NC 28216 

Theresa Pickney Teresa.pinckney@gmail.com 

 
 4516 Parliment court 

Charlotte, NC 28216 

Stuart Ross  Stuart.admin@acomedsupply.com 

 

704-904-7474 

 

6510 Northpark Blvd. 

Charlotte, NC 28216 

 

  



  
   

 

Exhibit D 



  
   

 

Community Questions & Petitioner’s Answers 

All follow questions were responded to by the Petitioner’s team representative Andrew Grant 

unless otherwise stated. 

Questions Submitted Via Email Prior to Meeting: 

1. Community Member Cantley’s Question: Do you have any drawing/elevation diagrams 
for the proposed Townhomes? 
Petitioner’s Response: There is a representative product elevation included in the 
Community Meeting presentation that gives a general idea of the possible townhome 
elevations but the specific elevations have not yet been decided. 
 

2. Community Member Cooper’s Question: If the rezoning is approved, how long will it 
take before construction begins? 
Petitioner’s Response: The earliest predicted beginning of construction is 6 months after 
the rezoning is approved. 
 

3. Community Member Cooper’s Question: How will the rezoning affect my property 
valve? 
Petitioner’s Response: The rezoning and development is not anticipated to negatively 
affect property values of the adjacent communities. 
 

4. Community Member Cooper’s Question: Are the Townhomes for ownership or will they 
be used for rental? 
Petitioner’s Response: The townhomes will be for-sale. 
 

5. Community Member Reid’s Question: Will there be a retaining pond for water runoff? 

Petitioner’s Response: Yes, a stormwater BMP is included as depicted on the Rezoning 

Plan that will meet all city and state requirements. 

 

6. Community Member Reid’s Question: Will there be some type of barrier between the 

proposed project and the adjacent properties? 

Petitioner’s Response: Yes, there is a buffer along the adjacent single-family zoned 

properties to the north and west and a larger buffer along the adjacent industrial zoned 

property to the south. 

Questions Asked Verbally with the “Hand Raise” Function via the Community Meeting: 

7. Community Member McDougal’s Question: Does the road shown on the plan that runs 

north and south connect to single family homes? Will there be a change of the speed limit 

on Reames Road? Has the Council member for this district weighed in on this proposed 

development? 

Petitioner’s Response: The road running north and south on the plan is required based on 

the block length requirement of the city’s Subdivision Ordinance. It includes a stub to the 



  
   

 

vacant parcel to the north per the requirement in the city’s Subdivision ordinance, but no 

connection will be made to the parcel to the west/Parliament Court or to the industrial site 

to the south. The speed limit along Reames Road is controlled by the City and NCDOT. 

This project is not eligible to change speed limit but this issue can be taken up with 

CDOT in the future if necessary. Councilman Graham was invited to the community 

meeting and the Petitioner has reached out to discuss and get the council member’s 

feedback on the development.  

 

8. Community Member Cantley’s Question: What kind of fence will be installed along the 

Class C buffer. 

Petitioner’s Response: The fence will be an opaque shadow box fence, whether it be 

wood, PVC, etc., whichever material the developer chooses and meeting the City’s 

requirements. The Petitioner will utilize the existing vegetation to satisfy the buffer 

requirements where practical with grading design and will be supplement with new 

vegetation as needed to meet City requirements.  

 

9. Community Member Cantley’s Question: Is the BMP on the plan a water retention pond. 

Petitioner’s Response: Yes and it will meet all city and state requirements.  

 

10. Community Member McDougal’s Question: Does DR Horton retain management of the 

property or is the management transferred to a HOA? How does that get set up? 

Petitioner’s Response (Marty Davis): The Petitioner will set up an HOA. The HOA will 

be responsible for the interior of the development and the BMP while the roads are public 

and will fall under the responsibility of the City. Creating an HOA is a legal process and 

the Petitioner has performed this process many times in the past. The petitioner will fund 

the maintenance of the property and the HOA for the short term until fully turned over to 

the HOA for maintenance.  

 

11. Community Member Givens’ Question: The plan shows a break in the buffer of trees 

along the west boundary of the property, what is the reason for this break? Will the trees 

be cut down to ground in this area? Is there a guarantee that there will not be a pedestrian 

connection? Is there a guarantee that there will not be a road connection? 

Petitioner’s Response: This break in the buffer is shown for a potential utility connection, 

it is not intended as road or pedestrian connection in the future. This break is shown on 

the rendered plan for clarity and transparency. There is the potential that trees will be cut 

down in this area but there will not be a sidewalk or pedestrian connection. The Petitioner 

can add a note to the plan stating that this area cannot be used as a pedestrian connection 

in the future. The Petitioner will not show a connection through this potential utility 

easement on the rezoning plan and don’t predict a future connection. 

 



  
   

 

12. Community Member Givens’ Question: There is wildlife in the existing parcel under 

petition, how does the Petitioner make sure the wildlife will not migrate into the single-

family neighborhood? 

Petitioner’s Response: The plan proposes including significant buffer areas and street 

trees for smaller animals and larger animals are nomadic and relocate often to less 

developed areas.  

 

13. Community Member Given’s Question: When will construction begin and end for this 

development: 

Petitioner’s Response (Marty Davis): The earliest timeline would be beginning 

construction approximately 6 months from council approval of the rezoning petition. A 

reasonable timeline would be starting land development construction in the summer of 

2021, home construction approximately 7-8 months from approval and home sales 

beginning in January of 2022.  Final completion of the project is dependent on homes 

sales pace. 

 

14. Community Member Ross’ Question: What is being done to preserve tree canopy? 

Petitioner’s Response: The proposed plan is meeting the tree protection requirements of 

the City and will also meet the street trees/onsite landscaping requirements of the City. 

The Petitioner will try to preserve existing canopy along the perimeter as practical with 

site grading to preserve existing trees. 

 

15. Community Member Givens’ Question: Can the presentation be sent to those in the 

meeting? 

Petitioner’s Response: Email the address sent in the Meeting Notice and request the 

presentation and the Petitioner will send the presentation via e-mail. The rezoning 

petition including the Community Meeting presentation should be posted on City’s 

website within the next week. 

 

16. Community Member McDougal’s Question: There is heavy traffic on Reames Road and 

the entrance to the development is on curve, will there be a deceleration or median? 

Petitioner’s Response: The right turn into the site does not anticipate stop or backup. 

There is a proposed left turn lane included in the offsite improvements for refuge of the 

left turn into the development. The sight distance of the development’s entrance will be 

presented in the development’s Construction Documents to check safety. The Petitioner 

does not predict an issue with sight distance from their initial observations of the existing 

conditions. The development entrance is also directly across from opposite 

development’s entrance across Reames Road which is ideal. 

 

  



  
   

 

 

Exhibit E 

 




